STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26776

The proposed legislation would exempt those working in facilities licensed by the Department of Health and
Welfare, Division of Licensing and Certification, from being required to have a cosmetology license. The
proposed exemption would include nurses and those who are delegated by a nurse to perform cosmetology
services, as well as aides and volunteers who perform certain cosmetology services. The licensed facilities
licensed by the Division of Licensing and Certification include: Nursing Homes, Assisted Living Facilities,
Certified Family Homes, Intermediate Care Facilities and Hospitals. The exemption contained in the
proposed legislation would simply codify what has been the standard in licensed facilities for decades.

FISCAL NOTE

Fiscal Impact: There would be no fiscal impact to the general fund, or the boards that regulate the
licensed facilities or the Board of Barbers and Cosmetology because these unregulated providers of certain
cosmetology services would continue to unregulated. In addition, there would be no impact to licensure
fees because no new fees are being added or subtracted under the proposed legislation.

Contact:
Kristine Ellis, Idaho Health Care Association
(208) 250-3132

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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